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 T he Hills, Hornsby and Hawkesbury Shires can all be impacted by bushfire if the conditions are 
right. 

 The weather forecasters are telling us that the upcoming summer is expected to be hot and 
dry, so now is the time for community members who live on potentially fire prone lands to make plans 
and prepare for this spring and summer. 
 An important meeting to address the issues of bushfire is planned for Thursday 14th  
September at 7.15pm in the Glenorie RSL Club. (Please see the accompanying information box on 
this page for details). 
 Fires seem to be getting worse. 
 The news outlets have been reporting on how devastating the fires have been in Europe 
and Canada during their summer. The fires in Canada are still on going and are the worst on record. 
 The  last major fires in our area in 2002 resulted in many people losing their homes, and 
our beautiful forests normally teaming with wildlife becoming silent. We need to work together to try 
to prevent this devastation from happening again. 
 There are many issues and questions that need to be addressed in the case of a fire  
emergency and these issues need to be sorted long before there is a threat at hand. 
 Examples of questions may be when to evacuate and if so what do I take and where do I go 
or, importantly how to reduce fire risk on my property? 
 A lot of people have horses and other large animals. Where do you take a horse if there is 
fire risk? What are the evacuation routes and what if roads are blocked by fallen trees? What is the fire 
risk on my property and what are the known fire pathways through the area where I live? 
  

Please attend the special meeting on the 14th September to have questions  
answered and to find out how best to minimise risk in the case of bushfire. 

 2nd Sun every month  
St Albans Village  
Market 
Wharf Street St Albans 
Info: 0419 977 535 
 
9th Sept - Sat 
Ghost Territory Tours 
- Rose Cottage 
Wilberforce 
Info:0405 456 098 
 
16th Sept - Sat 
St Monica’s Fete 
Richmond 
Info: (02) 4588 5405 
 
16th Sept - Sat 
Cemetery Tour 
Central Library  
Windsor 
Info: (02) 4560 4460 
 
16-17th Sept - Sat/Sun 
Classic Machinery, 
Truck and Hobby Show  
Showground  
Clarendon 
Info: 0418 453 203 
 
17th Sept - Sun 
Australian Pioneer 
Village Spring Fair 
Wilberforce 
Info: (02) 4575 1777 
 
23rd Sept - Sat 
DLHHS Storytelling 
with Mick Gow 
Wesleyan Chapel 
Gunderman ...see pg 3 
Info: 0405 321 478 
 
30th Sept - Sat 
Stamp, Coin &  
Collectables Fair 
School of Arts Hall 
East Kurrajong 
Info: (02) 4576 5031 
  
Put these in your diary! 
 ` 

 By...... 
Pat 
Schwartz 
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Copy Deadline: 15th month  

T he birds who come to be fed at my 
place have been causing quite a bit of 

mirth lately. I went out to tip their seed on 
the grass in a long line so the Bronze-
Winged Pigeons can all feed together and 
not fight rather than fill a bird feeder. This 
time I moved my line over on the grass by a 
metre and started walking back to my 
house. My husband started laughing and I 
looked behind me to see all the birds fol-
lowing me, one in front then in rows of 
three. I had to retrace my steps and point to 
the seeds on the ground which they quickly 
started gobbling. 
  Next day I was feeding the King Parrot 
who eats from a dish that I hold as the other 
birds take over his feeding dish if I don't. 
The other birds were getting cheeky with a 
Fruit Dove dive bombing us (the Fruit 
Doves have a different feeding spot) and the 
Pigeons standing in a semi-circle around 
me. Tickled my funny bone! 
  While I was moving mulch onto my 
garden bed (not near the house because of 
danger from bush fires), Jacky Winter was 
having a great feast on Witchety Grubs 
  Father Fairy Wren has finally  
completed his colour change to that  
beautiful iridescent blue, both dark and 
light, and complete with his harem is flitting 
around my courtyard - I wonder where the 
nest will be built this year - they seem to 
favour the lavender bushes so I'll keep 
watching. They like to eat any seed that the 
Fruit Doves leave behind, and they are quite 
tame. 
 My garden has been devastated the last 
two months with hungry critters visiting in 
the night - we have more than usual  
wallaby poo in our yard.  I noticed my  
lavender  patch had been badly attacked and 
thought it very strange as the wallabies 
hadn't eaten it in the 24 years that we have 
been here - maybe a nibble now and then 
but you see where they spit it out. (no  
wonder I have so many lavender bushes  in 
my garden) What could possibly be going 
on here?? ..... then my son noticed an  
unusual (for our place) poo that turned out 

Life is what 
happens when 

you're busy 
making other 

plans 
Desmond Tuttu  
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to be a wombat's poo (checked my scat 
book) Maybe just a hungry wombat  
wandering through, displaced from his home 
by the recent RFS burn off. We haven't  
noticed any further nibblings so he's not 
making his home here. (mores the pity - I 
love Wombats.) 
  A huge thank you goes to John Turnbull 
and his band of merry helpers who do such a 
great job preparing for (along with the  
Mitigation guys) and carrying out the hazard 
reduction burns that are so necessary, to keep  
the fuel levels down on our rural properties. 
The attention to detail was amazing. Also 
many thanks to all the brigades who come 
from far and near, to make the burn a  
success .We had Terry Hills and other  
Northern Beaches brigades working  at our 
place - 4 fire trucks in total - what a  
delightful, reassuring group of people they 
were. During the burn off the Fairy Wrens 
were distressed and later as the smoke  
thickened, they and all the myriad of birds 
disappeared. After it eased off, the wrens, 
Pardalotes and Fruit Doves reappeared and 
there were a dozen or more Firetails feeding 
in my courtyard.  We are very grateful for  
all the work carried out by the RFS. 

I n medieval times 
those with money 

had plates made of 
Pewter. 
 Food with high 
acid content caused 
some of the lead to 
leach onto the food, 
causing lead poisoning death. 
 This happened most often with 
tomatoes so for the next 400 years or so, 
tomatoes were considered poisonous 

T he glorious spring season is almost 
here, days and nights getting warmer, 

trees and plants bringing forth new shoots 
and flowers. My favourite of all seasons. 
It’s a time to move about in the open air 
more, attend local fairs and other outdoor 
events that abound at this time of year. 
 There has been much talk in the  
community about the state of our roads. 
There are still dangerous potholes  
everywhere, and the increase in truck 
movements is not helping this situation at 
all. There are road repair gangs around, 
but they don’t seem to complete one area 
before moving on to the next job, leaving 
work still needed to be done. I don’t get 
that reasoning. 
 Noted that speed signs have changed 
in the Pitt Town area. The business  
district and surrounds are now 50kmh, 
however the area in front of the pre-

school has now been increased to 80kmh.  
Whoever thought of marking the road in 
red to announce the speed, is to be  
commended. Instead of craning your neck 
to see what the speed limit is, now it’s 
painted on the road clearly in red.  
Someone with a brain did this. 
 Lots of warnings throughout this  
magazine this month about the upcoming 
bush-fire season. The suggestions are to 
make sure that your property is as well 
prepared as you can get it. And now is the 
time to take stock of what needs to be 
done. Those of us that have experienced 
the fear of those smoke-filled red skies, 
will never forget. All the new residents 
need to get as much information as they 
can from local brigades, to make sure they 
are not left in a desperate situation.  
Better still...join up! 
  

 …...Enjoy your read....Carole 

With John 

Firetails after the burn off 
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In the garden of life, a pillar strong, 
A father stands tall, where love belongs, 
His arms, like branches, shelter and guide, 
Through storms and sunshine, by his side. 
 
His wisdom flows like a river's embrace, 
A steady current, in every space, 
A lighthouse of hope, on life's vast sea, 
Nurturing with love, unconditionally free. 
 
A father's laughter, a melody's tune, 
A symphony echoing beneath the moon. 
His smile, a compass, true and bright, 
Navigating us through the darkest night. 
 
Like a mountain's embrace, unwavering and firm, 
His presence shields us from each squall and term, 
A bond woven deep, like roots to earth's core, 
Forever enduring, through life's open door. 
 
So on this day, we honour and say, 
In metaphors woven, in heartfelt array, 
A father's love, a beacon of light, 
Guiding our hearts through day and night. 

 By...Ben 
Anderson 

 

P lease join us at the Wesleyan Chapel 6445 Wisemans Ferry Road 
Gunderman on Saturday 23 September where we are pleased to  

welcome local storyteller Mick Gow from Mangrove. 
 Mick will introduce us to “An Un-Likely Lott” his current project 
which he hopes to develop into a novel based on his family history. With 
First Fleeters on BOTH his mother’s and father’s side there are many  
fascinating characters. 
 There will be mentions of the American War of Independence,  
shipwrecks, a death on a storm-swept lighthouse, mixed race lovers and 
fugitives, international scallywags, hold ups with Jimmy Governor and 
meetings with two Princes of Wales!! 
 Quite a few of these characters are rooted in the Hawkesbury,  
Gunderman and Mangrove Creek area. 
 Mick will show us how many worthy characters we’ve never heard of 
and their story of colonial Australia is one of unlikely triumph and  
prosperity. 
 We will meet at the Chapel at 1.00pm. Mick’s talk will begin at 1.30. 
A delicious afternoon tea will be served after the talk. 
 
Cost: $10.00 per head members $15.00 non-members.  
Price includes a ticket in the raffle drawn on the day. 
Bookings essential to secretary@dlhhs.org.au or  
phone/text 0405 321 478 by Tuesday September 19. 
All Welcome. 
Secretary@dlhhs.org.au  

Anita Nicholas 

PHYSIOTHERAPIST 
 

167 Pebbly Hill Road Cattai 2756 
Tues & Thurs, other times by appointment Home visits available 

 

0417 022 510 
 

Core stability classes held on Thursdays 
 during the day and Tuesday evenings 

 

www.anitanicholasphysio.com.au 

 

T his activity is supported by Nepean Blue Mountains  
Primary Health Network (NBMPHN), as part of the  

Australian Government’s response to the 2022 floods.  
Wentworth Healthcare is the provider of NBMPHN  
 
   

Mozart and More is part of Music at St Albans - a series of free con-
certs for the community to be held at the historic sandstone church of St 
Alban the Martyr, Wharf Street, St Albans, NSW—join the musicians for 
nibbles and drinks after … 
       

Saturday September 9, 4 pm :  History of the Organ 

John Vallance takes us on a history of this remarkable instrument. 
   

Saturday October 14, 4 pm: Women composers at last! 

From the Baroque period to the Present  
   

Join the musicians in the Church Hall after each concert in the 
Church for nibbles and a drink — kindly donated by the Settlers 
Arms Inn. 
   

Artistic Director: Justin White 

Organiser: Kaye Remington   

 

facilitated by... 

 

 

 

 

G et ready for BorrowBox, the new e-Book and  
e-Audiobook service that will be available for 

Hawkesbury Library Service members from Monday, 
4 September. BorrowBox will give library members 
access to a wide range of e-Books and e-Audiobooks 
on any Apple iOS and Android device. 
 Whether living in rural areas or in town, the  
BorrowBox mobile app allows book lovers to live lives 
rich with stories, knowledge, and ideas. BorrowBox 
has exclusive partnerships with publishers such as  
Audible, Penguin Random House and ABC Audio for 
new content. Be prepared and have the BorrowBox app 
ready on your device. Get the BorrowBox Li-
brary app from Google Play or the Apple App Store. 
 Not a member of the Hawkesbury Library 
Service? You can join free by visiting Hawkesbury 
Central Library at 300 George Street, Windsor or  
Richmond Branch Library at 29 West Market Street, 
Richmond. Membership is free and will give you  
instant access to BorrowBox. 
 
 
For more information,  

call 4560 4460 

  
or email  
programs@hawkesbury.nsw.gov.au 

mailto:secretary@dlhhs.org.au
mailto:programs@hawkesbury.nsw.gov.au


 
Roseriver Pty Ltd 
   

Contractor License: 60047C 
 

Experienced in all aspects of Plumbing,  
Draining and Gasfitting.  

 

Blocked Drains-Electric Eel, 
 Gas & Electric Hot Water Systems, 

Gas heater installations, Taps & Toilets,  
Sewage Systems, 

Absorption Trenches,  
Backflow Prevention & TMV’s 

 

Servicing the Hills Area for 30 years- 
No job too large or small! 

 

Phone: 4573 6966 – 0418 445 919  
 0407 409 020 
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T he men and women of the Wisemans Ferry Community 
Mens Shed would like to send a huge thank you to the  

organisers and Committee of the Maroota Muster who put on 
another outstanding event at this year’s annual affair. 
 No wonder that people turn-up to this delightful event, in 
the shadow of the gloom portrayed on nightly television.  
 The positivity shown by the traders and the record showing 
of classic cars, vintage machines, trucks, earth moving  
machines and other displays, shows that no matter the state of 
the economy we will survive. 
 We disposed of another load of flood-affected tools which 
we will replace with new equipment. 
 The Shed had many helpers on the day and we answered 
many questions about our role in the community.  
 We specifically want to help any person with hardship and 
help them with small household handyman jobs which they 
may find impossible to do. There will be no charge for this  
service as long as you meet the criteria.  
Give Adrian a call on 0448 833 781 (in confidence). 
 We are putting out the importance of good mental health 
and happiness in these stressful times, and we call on both men 
and women to consider joining the good friends of the 
Wisemans Ferry Community Mens Shed, to learn new skills 
and activities. 
Our Shed is located behind the Bowling Club 

I n 2021 due to state and federal government regulation  
changes for Pre-schools, Wisemans Ferry Pre-school and 

Playgroup was terminated by Peppercorn Inc and Hawkesbury 
Council. After more than 33 years the Memorandum of  
Understanding between the three councils to provide a Pre-
school and community services that Hawkesbury Council took 
over has now ceased. 
  It’s a complicated story that probably should be covered 
and published so that the community understand why Maroota 
South and Wisemans Ferry no longer have these services. We 
are back to where we were in 1978. 
  My main concern is to get the message out to the  
community that a ‘Playgroup’ has commenced at Wisemans 
Ferry Community Centre.  That Maroota ‘Playgroup’ is in the 
development stage, but due to the lease arrangement wanted by 
Baulkham Hills Council, the Pre-school building will not be 
utilised and it is proposed that Maroota Hall should be hired. 
There is a new group affiliated with ‘Play Group Australia’ for 
Maroota South once again as well, and the hall hire is  
progressing. 
   Forgotten Valley Family Services Inc. is a newly 
formed organisation and is looking for new members.   
 Its a slow process to once again provide the valuable  
services that have been lost. 
  
Mary Howard FVFS treasurer 
phone   0437 131 721 

 

           NOTICE                                    

      PLAYGROUP 
   

       Wisemans Ferry Community Centre  
    Singleton Road   WISEMANS FERRY 
 

      Thursdays   9.30 am  to 11.30 am   
               Bring a drink and fruit. 
   

Contact: Mary Howard   Treasurer    
0437 131 721
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 More welcome news this month  
included the State Government back 
down on changes to rural land use. Much 
of last years proposed changes increased  
opportunities for rural landowners to 
value-add to their existing activities. 
However, one change relating to visitor 
numbers on farm, has now been revised 
to remove the numbers cap. This has 
been a long journey and testament to the 
community and Government agencies 
working together for common-sense  
outcomes. 
 We look  
forward to our  
remaining rural 
businesses enjoying 
the opportunity to 
share farmgate  
experiences with  
the public.     
   

I t was a special privilege to represent 
Hornsby Shire on Veteran’s Day. 

The occasion marked the 50th  
Anniversary of Australia’s involvement 
in the Vietnam War, and with the day 
itself, (18th August), marking the  
anniversary of the Battle of Long Tan  
in 1966. 
 In addition, to the Hornsby service 
in Railway Park, a local service was 
held at the recently refurbished  
cenotaph in Glenorie’s Wal  
Buckingham Park. Joined by RSL sub-
branch members and Hills Deputy 
Mayor, Mitchel Blue, a fitting memorial 
was delivered for the 60 000 Australian 
service personnel that served over a 10-
and-a-half-year period and recognising 
the 523 lives lost and the 3000  
wounded.  
 Importantly, it was a reminder of 
how the declining support for the war 
resulted in the poor treatment of our 
returning veterans. This should never 
occur again. 
 With the cenotaph now restored, it 
is also fitting that the next stage of the 
park plan will now be rolled out.  
Improvements to paving, landscaping, 
furniture etc. will be features of  
proposed work. The eventual plan being 
an overall precinct upgrade from the 
Bus terminus to the Memorial Hall. 

 As always, happy to be contacted in 
regard to any issues.  
 
  
wwaddell@hornsby.nsw.gov.au   
Ph: 0499 004 861  
 

 By Warren Waddell 
Hornsby Shire Councillor 

mailto:wwaddell@hornsby.nsw.gov.au
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W e are finding our 10 o’clock starts 
on a Monday morning working 

quite well, especially these cold  
mornings.   
 Our August bus trip is on 25th  
August  to Mt Tomah and explore around 
Bilpin to stock up on fruit and vegetables. 
 We are thinking  rather than a trip to 
Bowral for the Tulip Festival we would go 
to Canberra for Floriade, this would be a 2 
day trip staying overnight in a motel.   
Exploring Floriade the first day and then 
on the second day take in some of the 
sights of Canberra before setting off 
home.  It would be an early start for setting 
off and would probably be late returning 
home.  No dates have been set as yet as we 
need to make sure we have sufficient  
numbers to make the trip viable. If you are 
interested in joining us don't hesitate to 
contact us. 
 Visitors are always welcome to join us 
for our bus trips and for fun and games on 
Monday mornings.   
 

Free Legal Advice 
 

Tony Simpson Law Firm will be 
running a free legal aid service from 
his new office – behind the Doctor’s  
Surgery, next to the Sunshine Club - 
once a month for people who are  
financially vulnerable, including  
people on Centrelink or pensions. 
Please ring for an appointment or  
further information  
   

45 664 911 

Don't forget our facebook page  
Wisemans Ferry Bingo Group and for 
any queries contact Jo 0419 413 523 or 

Noelene 4566 8226 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 Your local registered  

Sydney Wildlife Carer is  
Helen Coy 

 

0427 358 096 

 By Liz Wilkinson 

Wisemans Ferry  

Seniors 

Richmond/Windsor 

View Club 

M eets every second Wednesday of 
the month at The Richmond 

Club. 
VIEW (voice, interest and  
education of woman) supports the 
Smith Family and Learning for Life. 
Contact:  

Trish Carter  0417 010 619 

O n Saturday of course we had to go to the famous Salamanca Markets and in this area I 
met up with a friend I hadn't seen for six years, then up to Mt Wellington for a superb 

view over Hobart. The wind was so strong up here you could barely walk. Hobart has up until 
now been so smart retaining all the wonderful old buildings - street after street of  amazing 
history - its about to start its decline, resuming an area and buildings to build a sporting  
venue !!! - Don't they realise what they have is so precious. 
 Sunday we drove all the way down (as far as you could drive) to the bottom of Tassie past 
all the apple orchards at Huon Valley to Southport. We lunched at Geeveston and of course 
had to visit the Wall of Lollies and the Heritage Centre. Southport is more of a holiday area, 
on our way back we visited a crystal and rock shop where I added to my collection. 
 Monday we had to move to another motel on the other side of Hobart near Sorelle. We 
spent the day visiting the Port Arthur area. Now it is such a tranquil spot  but in Australia's 
past it was such a place of utter misery for many poor souls. On our way down to Port Arthur 
we stopped at Eaglehawk Neck to look at the Tessellated Pavement, a very special rock  
formation on the coast that looks like tiles - fascinating! On our return journey we saw a 
blowhole and visited a Lavender farm. 
 On Tuesday we travelled north along the coast - we did do a detour to visit Richmond 
where I wanted to get a photo of the Richmond Bridge built in 1823 - the oldest existing stone 
arch bridge in Australia. Richmond is a must see town with so many old buildings. It was 
Anzac Day so quite a few streets and galleries were closed down for the Anzac march,  but 
we did have a delicious custard slice. 
 A much shorter drive to our next destination, Bicheno where we stayed at a beach resort. 
Along the way we visited Coles Bay and Wineglass Bay. Once we reached the outskirts of 
Bicheno we headed to the rocks on the coast with their red lichen and watched  the spray from 
a blowhole. The motel had its own private beach so I wandered along the edge of the bay - the 
only soul there - just bliss! I had a walk again in the morning before we left (empty beaches 
call to me) That night we had a penguin tour where the penguins come up from the beach and 
wander up the yard of the motel - such beautiful creatures. 
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Saturday 16th and  
Sunday 17th Septmber 
8am - 4pm 
 Tools 
 Clothing 

Bric-a-brac 
 Books 
 Small furniture items 
 Shed items 
   

3290 Old Northern Road 
Glenorie 
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FOLDING DAYS 

 
Oct…..Sept…..Mon….25th 
Nov…..Oct…..Mon…..23rd 
Dec…..Mon…..Nov…..27th 
Jan/Feb…..Mon....Jan..  8th 
Mar…..Mon…..Feb…..26th 

 

We fold from 11.30am and usually 
it takes about 2-3 hours depending 

on the number of helpers. 
If you have any spare time, we can 

always use some help. 
 

 Ph: 0407 949 899  
or  0423 727 826 

 

Pastor Peter Goldstien 
Community Chaplain 

 
• Pastoral Care 
• Weddings 
• Funerals 
• Baby Dedications 
• Grief Counselling 

 

email:  
 

petergoldstien12@gmail.com 
 

  
 

Mob: 0428 234 228 

      

 

 

 

Honouring Fathers 
“Like a father….. 
whispering encouragement, showing you, how to 
live well before God.” (1 Thess 2:11-12) 
  

W ith typical humour, broadcaster Paul Harvey says: “A 
father is a thing that is forced to endure childbirth 

without an anaesthetic…..that growls when it feels good – 
and laughs very loud when it’s scared half to death. A father 
never feels entirely worthy of the worship in a child’s eyes. 
He’s never quite the hero his daughter thinks, never quite the 
man his son believes him to be – and this worries him,  
sometimes. So, he works too hard to try and smooth the 
rough places in the road for those of his own who will follow 
him. Fathers are what give daughters away to other men who 
aren’t nearly good enough so they can have grandchildren 
who are smarter than anybody’s. Fathers make bets with 
insurance companies about who’ll live the longest. I don’t 
know where fathers go when they die ….wherever it is, he 
won’t be happy unless there’s work to do. He won’t just sit 
on a cloud and wait for the girl he’s loved and the children 
she bore. He’ll be busy there too, repairing the stairs … oil-
ing the gates, improving the streets, smoothing the way.” 
 When Paul needed an example of a positive influence, he 
talked about “a father with his child, holding (his) hand, 
whispering encouragement, showing (him) ……how to 
live…..before God.”  
 If your dad distinguished himself as a good role model, 
thank him. If you weren’t blessed with that kind of influence, 
or you grew up without a dad, let today be an occasion to 
honour the Spiritual fathers who did nurture and inspire you. 
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God Bless!..............PS  Peter Goldstien,  
JP, Community Chaplain. Midway Christian Centre 
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EASTBEND MEETINGS 
2023 

 

NOVEMBER 
(AGM) 

 
Monday 13th 
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Rainfall for 
 

JUL 22nd  To  AUG 23rd 
 

Week 1.  nil 
Week 2.  2mm 
Week 3.  nil 
Week 4.  30mm 
Week 5.  nil 
 

  

Taken at South Maroota 

 

 Generational succession 
comes with its own set of issues 
that need to be dealt with: 
Capability and willingness of 
the next generation  
Capital transfer 
Managing remuneration 
Who has operational manage-
ment and control? 
Transition timeframes and ex-
pectations 
The need for greater formality 
and management structure 
 
For some, the role of the family 
is managed by a family constitu-
tion – an agreed set of rules. For 
others there will be an external 
advisory group that advises the 
family to ensure that the re-
quired independent expertise is 
brought to bear. 
Successfully managing genera-
tional change is a process we 
can help you navigate. Talk to 
us about how we can help to 
structure an effective transition 
path.   

He who chops 
his own wood, 

warms  
himself twice! 

W hat is the end game for 
your business? Succes-

sion is not just a topic for a TV 
series or billionaire families, 
it’s about successfully transi-
tioning your business and max-
imising its capital value for 
you, the  
owners.  
 When it comes to  
generational succession of a 
family business, there are a few 
important aspects:  

 Succession of the busi-
ness;  

 Succession of the owner-
ship of the business; 

 Succession planning/
pathway; and 

 Moving from a business 
family to an investment 
family. 

 For generational succession 
to succeed, even if that succes-
sion is the sale of the business 
and the management of the sale 
proceeds for the benefit of the 
family, communication is es-
sential. Where generational 
succession fails, it is often be-
cause succession has not been 
formalised until a catalyst 
event or retirement planning 
requires it.  
 Generational succession 
usually involves the transfer of 
an interest in a business to an-
other generation of a family 
(usually younger). It is often a 
family in business rather than 
simply a family business. 

St Albans Station:  
4568 2013  
  

Captain: Sherri McMahon  
sherrimcmahon4@gmail.com  
  

Senior Deputy Captain:  
Ian Sawyer 
SAWYERIAN23@gmail.com  
  

Permit issuing officers:  
Lilly and Warwick:  
https://www.stalbansrfs.org/ 

ST ALBANS  RURAL  
FIRE  BRIGADE            

 

4778 Wisemans Ferry Rd, 
 SPENCER NSW 2775 
   

New members always 
welcome. 
  

Captain Alison Wade 
T: 1415 668 953 
   

E:captain.Spencer@ccrfs.org.au  
Facebook:  
Spencer Rural Fire Brigade 
  

• 2nd Monday of Month – 

 Meeting @ 18.30 

• 3rd Monday of Month – 

 Maintenance @ 18:30 

• 4th  Monday of Month – 

 Training @ 18:30 

SPENCER   RURAL  
FIRE  BRIGADE            
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TONY SIMPSON & CO. LAW FIRM 
GENERAL PRACTICE 

‘For all your legal needs’ 
 

TRAFFIC & OTHER COURT MATTERS - WILLS -   
POWERS OF ATTORNEY- COMMERCIAL MATTERS 

 

Phone for Appointment Monday to Friday 
Located at Banks Cottage 5550 Old Northern Road Wisemans Ferry 

(Behind the Doctor’s Surgery) 
 
 

Tel:  45 664 911/ Mob 0409 488 914 
email: tonysimpson@ozemail.com.au 

The material and contents provided in 
this publication are informative in 

nature only.  It is not intended to be 
advice and you should not act  
specifically on the basis of this  

information alone.  
If expert assistance is required,  

professional advice  

 
Harry  (Brett) Edwards 
Managing Director 
Bell Partners Norwest 
Accountants and Advisors 
02 8292 9700 
hedwards@bellpartnersnorwest.com 

 

WISEMANS FERRY HAIR DESIGN 
 

Shop 7/5557 Old Northern Road 
Wisemans Ferry NSW 2775 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Business Hours: Monday 9:00 to 3:30 

Wednesday to Friday 9:00 to 5:00 
 

Closed Tuesday, Saturday & Sunday 

0245 664 300 

H awkesbury City Council is offering free child car seat 
safety checks for Hawkesbury community members on 

Wednesday, 13 September 2023 from 9:30am to 1:30pm at 
Bligh Park Neighbourhood Centre, 4 Sirius Road, Bligh 
Park.  
 It’s important to make sure your child is safe with a free 
inspection by a Transport for NSW Authorised Restraint 
Fitter, especially as two in three car seats are not used or 
fitted correctly. 
 Child car seats and booster seats will be checked for 
safety and correct fit. Bookings are essential by calling 
Council's Road Safety Officer on 4560 4278. 
 This is an initiative of your local council as part of the 
Local Government Road Safety Program supported by 
Transport for NSW. 
More information atwww.childcarseats.com.au 

 

mailto:sherrimcmahon4@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=847689735250996&ref=br_rs
mailto:hedwards@bellpartners.com
http://www.childcarseats.com.au
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We do VAST satellite 
Television 

We supply and install 
in all Black-spot areas 

 
Mobile Computer Service  

as well. 
 

Office: 4566 4403 

 

Refresh your water tank  
with a ‘one of a kind’ 

mural from  
Easyasart 

 

0425 628 528 

THSC MAYOR 

 

A  range of Orange Blossom Festival Associated Events  
organised and delivered by community groups will also 

run throughout September as part of the month-long festival.  
 
Night Markets: Saturday 2nd Sept 
At Castle Hill Showground. 
 
 
OBF Parade: Saturday 9th Sept 
Rouse Hill Town Centre. 
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REFRIGERATION & 
AIR-CONDITIONING  
INSTALLATION AND 
MAINTENANCE 
 
 
 

 

               LIME  TART 
 
INGREDIENTS: 
In a large Mixmaster bowl place: 
4 eggs , 
1 cup caster sugar,  
1/2 cup plain flour (can be GF) 
1 cup desiccated coconut,  
grated rind of 2 limes, 
3/4 cup lime juice (can use lemon ),  
125g melted butter, 1 cup buttermilk. 
METHOD: 
Beat for a few minutes until all combined. Pour into pie dish 
and bake for 35 to 40 minutes until golden and set ( should 
wobble slightly in centre) at 160 c or 140 fan forced. Cool then 
chill. I serve it with thick cream but you could use yoghurt. 
This tart is so  so delicious  and very easy to make.             

 

It's time to Get Ready. 
    

S pring is just around the corner and now is the time to start 
preparing for the upcoming fire season.  

  We have seen three years of La Nina which brought  
significant rainfall. This has caused significant growth in  
vegetation and now that we have experienced a drier than usual 
winter, with an expected return to fire conditions this sum-
mer, there is a risk of a potentially dangerous bush fire season. 
  Bush fire is a part of life in New South Wales. So, you need 
to live bush fire ready. That means knowing your risk and  
having a plan for what to do during a fire.  
 The best way to do this is to make a Bushfire Survival 
Plan.  www.myfireplan.com.au 
  A bush or grass fire can happen at any time of the year, but 
the risk is higher during the warmer months, when bush, grass or 
scrub is drier. You don't have to live right near the bush to be at 
risk. Even if your home is a few streets back, you may be at risk. 
  A well-prepared home is more likely to survive a bush fire. 
Even if your plan is to leave early, the more you prepare your 
home, the more likely it will survive a bush fire or ember  
attack. A well-prepared home can also be easier for you or fire-
fighters to defend and is less likely to put your neighbours' 
homes at risk. A well-prepared home will also give you more 
protection if a fire threatens suddenly and you cannot leave. 
  For more information on ‘getting ready’ visit 
www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare. Another way to get ready 
is to talk to your local RFS brigade. Here in The Hills, we have 
18 RFS brigades, many of which will be participating in Get 
Ready Weekend on 16/17th September. Check with your local 
brigade for their event schedule.  
 The Rural Fire Service are getting ready, and it is important 
you do too. 

  Glenorie Progress Association will be hosting an  
informative bushfire preparedness event on 14th September at 
715pm at Glenorie RSL. I will be there as the Chair of the Bush 
Fire Management Committee along with representatives from 
the Rural Fire Service and Glenorie Brigade.  
 
 
Deputy Mayor 
Councillor  
Mitchell Blue 
Councillor – 
North Ward 
Mobile  
0400 449 324  

clr.blue@thehills.nsw.gov.au 
Administration Centre, 3 Columbia Court Norwest NSW 2153 
PO Box 7064, NORWEST NSW 2153 | DX 9966 Norwest 
www.thehills.nsw.gov.au 

 

Would you like the Living Heritage delivered? 

A 12 months subscription is only $25  

Contact Sheila for details. 

livingheritageads@gmail.com  or  

0410 504 132  

https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.myfireplan.com.au__;!!DfK0Qq8RZJ6k!C1nFcOWwJ-E7ZAKb-VimWyjNIjRcDZZyuhG5xmHRWog4Srb5g2161sL-7e4eSuL2FX85AOanCyjL4xP4gMfuF8WS1_alUrNUbDM$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare__;!!DfK0Qq8RZJ6k!C1nFcOWwJ-E7ZAKb-VimWyjNIjRcDZZyuhG5xmHRWog4Srb5g2161sL-7e4eSuL2FX85AOanCyjL4xP4gMfuF8WS1_alnuykV1Y$
https://www.thehills.nsw.gov.au/
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S pring is here already and it is almost the start of the Bush 
Fire Danger Period for 2023-2024. This year it is already 

shaping up to be a very concerning season with many grass 
fires, escaped pile burns and hazard reductions lighting easily, 
all due to thick dry vegetation and little rainfall. There has  
already been a serious bush fire near Grafton that burned over 

385ha and we still have a month to go before the season  
officially starts. This should be an urgent indication to be  
serious about preparing your property and getting thorough 
Bush Fire Survival Plans in place.  
www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare.  
 Whilst making these plans, pay particular attention to 
knowing the new Bush Fire Danger Ratings, include them in 
your plans and consider them as an indication as to whether 
you will stay and defend your home or leave early. The higher 
the fire rating, the more dangerous the conditions.  
 Fire danger ratings and total fire bans are determined each 
afternoon for the following day. Forecasts can change, so it’s 
important you check the official fire danger rating on the day as 
well and adjust your plans if need be. You should never be  
embarrassed about leaving early, it is of upmost importance 
that you keep yourself and your family safe. On days of a  
Catastrophic Rating, for your survival you should leave bush 
fire risk areas. www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/fire-
danger-ratings 
 At the time of writing this article, our brigade was in  
preparation of attending the Maroota Muster where we had our 
Community Engagement stand with our members offering you 
plenty of information and leaflets to assist you with your plans, 
property protection and preparation. We hope you were able to 
take advantage of this and to discuss and ask questions of any 
queries you have.  
 All this information is available on the RFS website or you 
can send us an email to rfbmaroota@gmail.com and we will 
get back to you promptly. 
On behalf of the Maroota Rural Fire Brigade, we would like to 
wish all our fathers, grandfathers and carers a very  

. 

MAROOTA   RURAL  FIRE  BRIGADE            MAROOTA  SOUTH  RURAL  FIRE  BRIGADE            

A nother busy month for all the northern brigades 
The brigade has assisted with a number of large hazard 

reduction burns in the shire, and there are many more planned. 
 While this is great if you immediately adjoin the bush that 
was burnt, it doesn’t take long for the bush to regenerate.  In 
most cases, the grass and fuel adjacent to the properties is not 
burnt, and never will be. It is really unrealistic that the RFS will 
fix the bush fire risk across the state. 
 Pink tape is put up prior to a burn as part of the planning 
process.  Please don’t get upset if you see it.  We need to mark 
the area to be burnt somehow. 
 Fire and access trails are in a state of disrepair generally due 
to washouts and trees growing over tracks. Where tracks are 
your responsibility, can you please ensure they can be  
negotiated!  Please also make certain that if you have a bulk 
water supply that the brigade can use, please make us aware of 
it, and make it accessible.  It is really important that all residents 
ensure that the water they plan to use can be accessed. Recently 
a brigade near us went to a development that was approved 
about ten years ago, and only one of the twelve houses had their 
required water available and accessible. 
 We are very close to having dangerous fires because of the 
warming weather and drying fuels.  Keep around your assets 
clean and tidy. In the event of a fire you might get a fire truck 
but maybe not. 
For now, stay safe!      

   

W/Ferry:                   4566 4244 
W/Ferry Capt:      0419 448 537 

Hillside:                     9652 2245 

Glenorie:                   9652 2017 
Gosford Fire Cont:  4340 2911 
  

....Garry Chatman 

WISEMANS FERRY  RURAL  FIRE BRIGADE            

   

Sackville North:      9658 9000 
      "     Mob         0419 522 088  
Lwr McDonald:      4568 2168 

St Albans:             0409 322 236 
Spencer:     4566 4640 

   

Hawk Fire Cont:     4575 1601  
Hornsby/Ku-ring-gai  

Fire Control:           9883 2000 
The Hills  
Fire Control:           9658 9000 

  

Maroota: Capt:    
            Mob:     0417 216 306 

Sth Maroota:   0414 430 959 
 “       4575 0433 

Canoelands:     0417 216 306 
  

 

D uring July and the beginning of August Wisemans Ferry 
members have been very active attending 2 bushfires, 2 

Grass fires, a motor vehicle accident, and an out-of-control pile 
burn.   On top of these call outs the brigade has been attending 
hazard reduction burns with other brigades from far & wide In 
the Hills Fire Control area to help reduce fire risks during the 
hotter months. Wisemans Ferry RFS had crews on trucks & on 
the Wisemans Ferry fire boat.  
 With the fire season nearly upon us and the expectation that 
it is likely to be a challenging season for fires, it is important 
that we are all prepared.   
 To help community members with advice & resources, 
members of the Wisemans Ferry with Lower McDonald  
Brigade will be available to you on the verandah of the  
Wisemans Ferry shops from 8.00am on Saturday morning the 
16th of September.   
 If you are new to the area or want advice on what to do to 
prepare for the fire season and have any questions at all or just 
want to come & say hi, please drop by and see us.  We will have 
resources available that will help you prepare for the season. 
 

...Robin Hitchcock 

Dot Bell 

http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare
http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/fire-danger-ratings
http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/fire-danger-ratings
mailto:rfbmaroota@gmail.com
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R esidents, visitors and 
foodies alike are 

invited to enjoy a taste of 
spring at The Hills Shire’s 
biggest community event  
the Orange Blossom  
Festival. 
 The 2023 festival will 
run throughout September 
with two major events, the 
OBF Night Markets and 
the return of the iconic OBF Parade. 
 Mayor of The Hills Shire Dr Peter Gangemi said this year’s 
Orange Blossom Festival celebrates the Hills Shire community’s 
past and present. 
 “We’re going back to our roots this year with the much-
loved OBF Parade,” Mayor Gangemi said. 
 “Orange Blossom Festival began in 1959 as a ‘Footpath and 
Garden Competition’, and then in 1961, it became a parade 
through the main street of Castle Hill and a fair in Arthur  
Whitling Park. 
 “This year’s parade will be held at Rouse Hill Town Centre 
and will include some fantastic floats and some of our  
community groups who will march and perform alongside them 
in the parade. There will also be a special appearance from Paw 
Patrol for the kids. Event details see page 10. 
 “Orange Blossom Festival has been a celebration of our  
community for more than half a century, and I can’t wait for 
families and friends, local businesses and our community groups 
to come together to continue the tradition while making new 
memories this year.” 
 The OBF night markets will kick off a month-long festival 
at Castle Hill Showground. In partnership with Aussie Night 
Markets, festival goers can expect a mouth-watering lineup of 
food trucks and fun, family entertainment from Dorothy the 
Dinosaur & Friends and Dauntless Movement Crew. 

G alston Guides enjoy being outdoors, especially 
bush walking, having fun at Treetops  

Adventure park, camping and cooking on a camp-
fire. 
 We currently have vacancies in our Junior 
Guide unit, aged 6-9 year olds.  
 If your daughter is interested in making new friends, taking 
part in fun activities, community service or learning outdoors, 
then please contact GalstonDM@girlguides-nswactnt.org.au to 
find out more. 

 

Note! Copy deadline is 15th month. 

 

mailto:GalstonDM@girlguides-nswactnt.org.au


14 

LIVING        HERITAGE     SEPTEMBER    2023 



15 

Wisemans Ferry Anglican Church 
 

River Road, Wisemans Ferry  
Church Service and Sunday School  

Every Sunday at 9am 
Morning tea afterwards - All Welcome 

 For more information call 
Phone  4572 3262 

 

Uniting Church at Leetsvale 
 

Off River Rd, Leetsvale Caravan Park turn-off 
Please Contact Alan  Prosser  for  more information 

Ph  4341 7946 
 

Anglican Parish of St Albans 

 Michael Wilkinson, 
Lay Assist   0400 735 530 

Guy Cox, Parish  
Secretary 4568 2188 

 

Holy Trinity Catholic 
Church  Spencer 

 

Vigil 
 

2nd  Sunday of each month at 4:00 pm 
For more information  

Phone 4377 1374   4377 1168 

 

Pitt Town Anglican 
 

 Sunday Church Services 
  

8.30am - Traditional Services  
10am - Family Services with Kids Church 

Next service at St Albans is…. 
First Sunday of the month -  
 
10am St Albans 
 
 Blokes' Coffee:  Fridays 10am 
 
Women's Coffee: Tuesdays  10am 

Midway Christian Centre 
 
 

Services commencing every last Sunday  
of the month except July and December 9.30am 

Easter Sunday and Christmas Day will also have a service 9.30am 
All welcome to the gathering.  

Bring A plate for brunch and enjoy the fellowship 
Cnr Sackville & Wisemans Ferry Road, South Maroota 

 

Phone   0428 234 228 

LIVING      HERITAGE       SEPTEMBER     2023 

       info@camhaul.com.au 

 

 

Staples Premier Pumpouts 
Septic Tank & Envirocycle Cleanouts 

For a competitive price and prompt service 

CALL 9457 8777  

SEPTIC TANK  
CLEANOUT SPECIALISTS 

 

A  suggestion was made that we do a series of the wonderful old 
photos that we post on our Living Heritage Facebook page. 

These photos are an historical record of the people, towns and cities of 
our great country. We hope you like them. 

Simpsons Hotel Bundeena NSW  
1912 

 

On July 29th 1955, the hotel was burnt to the ground 

Leura Kiosk Katoomba NSW 
 

Photographer: William Henry Broadhurst 1855-1927 
State Library of NSW 

mailto:info@camhaul.com.au
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  R ediscover some of the 
Hawkesbury’s lesser-

known cemeteries on an  
excursion to Windsor’s  
historic Catholic and  
Presbyterian cemeteries.  
 The Catholic Cemetery is 
one of the oldest Catholic 
cemeteries in the state and 
was established by the early 
1830s. It is also one of largest 
denominational cemeteries in 
the Hawkesbury with over 
450 graves recording almost 
1000 names. 
 Participants will visit a 
variety of headstones  
including the politician James 
Augustine Cunneen who died 
in 1889 after accidentally 
falling down a flight of stairs. 
A more poignant headstone is 
that of Catherine Eather and 
her five children who  
tragically drowned in the  
disastrous 1867 flood. The 
headstone was erected by her 
‘Affectionate Father.’ 

 The other cemetery on the 
tour is the Presbyterian  
Cemetery, a smaller site with 
just over 100 graves with 230 
names recorded, and in use 
by the mid-1830s. Some of 
the interesting people buried 
in this cemetery include Mary 
Neilson who operated a 
chemist and newsagency in 
the town in the 1860s and 
Robert Dick, elected in 1871 
as Windsor’s first mayor. 
 Come along and learn 
more about the prominent 
figures as well as the every-
day folk buried in these  
cemeteries and discover their 
unique stories. The tour will 
be held on Saturday, 16th  
September from 9:30am to 
11am.  
The cost is $10 and bookings 
are essential. Visit http://
hawkesburyli-
brary.eventbrite.com or  
call 4560 4460 for more  
information. 

 

 
Solution to puzzle on page 19           ATLAS  

WISEMANS FERRY 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

 

All mowing All your garden jobs 
 

Total care-taking needs Fully insured 
 

Ring Tony Duval 0408 416 696 or  

02 4566 4378 
ABN 4810 4311 667           “We do more than care for your lawns” 

Michael Hawkins B.V.Sc 

Jenni Taylor B.V.Sc 
 

              & ASSOCIATES * VETERINARY SURGEONS 
   HOURS:    MONDAY TO FRIDAY  8am to 7pm 
        SATURDAY 8am to 12pm 

CONSULTATION BY APPOINTMENT 
 

1589 OLD NORTHERN ROAD GLENORIE, 2157 

TELEPHONE:     9652 1338 

 

http://hawkesburylibrary.eventbrite.com
http://hawkesburylibrary.eventbrite.com
http://hawkesburylibrary.eventbrite.com
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please ask them to contact the 
school for more information about 
this program.  
Geography –  
Learning about our neighbours... 
Students have been learning about 
Australia and its neighbours.  
 After Year 2 students  
expressed an enthusiasm for the 
culture of Papua New Guinea, we 
had the opportunity to investigate 
some traditional artefacts including 
bilums, kundu drums and spears. 
Students have been enjoying  
developing their map skills and 
learning about different climates as 
part of this unit.  

 MACDONALD VALLEY 
 PUBLIC SCHOOL 
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Do you have an unusual  
mailbox?  

Send us a pic to 
livingheritage @bigpond.com  

 

From Pamela 

K indy Transition Program 
starts this term! Our Year 2 

students loved interacting and 
displaying their reading skills with 
their buddies in Family Day Care 
recently. It was also a wonderful 
opportunity for the little ones to 
experience primary school while 
getting to know the students here, 
which always results in a seamless 
transition to “big school” when 
they are ready. We all can’t wait 
for our Kindergarten Transition 
Program to begin this term!  

If you know of a child who is 
commencing school in 2024 

F 
or kids of all ages - come & join In the fun with those 
lovely people, reptiles, amphibians and creepy crawlies 
from  

Feature Creatures Reptiles – always a market favourite. 
 Relax & enjoy the mellow sounds of Andrew Browne –  
also returning by popular demand. 
  PLUS a range of giant sized traditional games for the whole 
family to play with – all set up under the trees, out of the sun 
 It’s a step back in time, but not that far away….. 
 The Macdonald Valley is a close knit community that  
welcomes visitors each weekend, and then reverts to a quiet 
rural hamlet during the week. 
 It offers a glimpse into a quieter time where quality hand 
made goods and good manners were the norm. 
 St Albans is a beautiful daytrip destination in the Northern 
Hawkesbury that attracts visitors from North West Sydney, the 
lower Blue Mountains and the Central Coast. 
 Locals get to enjoy it all the time, but visitors are surprised 
and delighted by the short car ferry ride on the Webbs Creek 
Ferry, a meandering scenic drive alongside the Macdonald  
River, and of course – the iconic convict built Settlers Arms Inn, 
or the Pickled Wombat café – our 2 fully licenced local institu-
tions.  There are new stallholders every month, plus all of 
the local favourites. 
Come and enjoy a first class cuppa, and settle in for an  
enjoyable day out in the Northern Hawkesbury. 
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GLENORIE 
PHARMACY 

 

Your Friendly  
Neighbourhood 

Chemist 
Pharmacist Advice,  
Consumer Medicine  

Information, Webster Pack,  
Self Care Fact Cards™ 

9652 1679 

Fax: 9652 1702 

M & S PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
  

Specialising in all types of fencing  
General maintenance  

Lawn mowing, 
 Chainsaw work  

 

ME & MY DINGO FOR HIRE 

Ph: Steve 0407 582 224 

 

  4566 8365 
 
  0497 711 127 

Bobcat & Tipper 

Hire 

All local areas…. 

Call Ian 

 

Mob: 0408 192 408 

GARY COHEN 
gary.cohen@hotmail.com 

 

Mobile: 0424 581 551 

Residential & Commercial work 
Over 40 years Experience 

All work guaranteed 
Stump Splitting 

ALL CARPENTRY SERVICES 

 Earthworks & 

Sandstone Log Walls 
Driveways, building sites, 

retaining walls. Bogie Tipper 
& Dog Trailer, 8T excavator 
and hammer, 95hp skidsteer 

loader and more... 
www.facebook.com/

ISSRuralServices    

0417 702 338 

 
  

Mob:  0418 647 331  
Email: goliathplumbing71@gmail.com 
     

CCTV INSPECTION - UTILITY LOCATION 
PLUMBING - DRAINAGE - GASFITTING -  

BACK-HOE HIRE - HIGH-PRESSURE JETTING -  
EXCAVATIONS  - PROPERTY MAINTENANCE  

ABN 55 097 973 601 
Licence No. 65871C  

Advertising on this page or throughout the magazine is $36 for business card size and small $18….. 
…..ask for our Media Kit which outlines prices for all sizes and includes our agreement form. 

 

     

 

Phone Tom on  
 
 

 0418 200 250 

 Dargle Turf & Soils, 

Mixes & Mulches 
We supply, deliver & lay 

  

*All types of Turf Lawns             *Fill & Arena Sand 
   *Turf Underlay               *Turf Mulch for Large Areas 

*Screened Gully Soil          *Special Garden Mixes       
*Levelling & Spreading Services Available                                                                

Enquiries please phone   0439 421 840 

ECOTUNE BUSH REGENERATION 
   

Contracting locally since 2000   

*NATIVE GARDENS 
*WEED ERADICATION 
*TREE REPORTS by Certified Arborist 
*COMPREHENSIVE BUSH REGENERATION  
*LOCAL NATIVE PLANTS for SALE 
*RIVERBANK MANAGEMENT PROJECTS 
Fully insured, qualified, experienced staff * Free Quotes * All areas 

PHONE: Melissa Medo - 0429 995 525 
EMAIL: ecotune@aanet.com.au 

 

Advertise your 
Business Here! 
This size $18  

per issue. 
Contact Sheila 

ABOUT All TREES 
Tree Services   7 Days a week 

 

Call ADAM: 
 

Ph: 0423 348 942 
 

#ABN: 17 467 694 021 

http://www.facebook.com/ISSRuralServices
http://www.facebook.com/ISSRuralServices


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
  

 
    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 

 
    
 

 

  BEST PUZZLES, FACTS,  JOKES, GAGS ETC…with Gail… 
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September 2023… 
  

 

5th - Sienna James will be 15 
11th - Melannie Meng will be 15 
14th - Shayla Kleinig will be 16 
14th - Charlie Mills will be 14 
16th - Camilla de Zwaan will be 12 
20th - Jack McDonough will be 12 
21st - Chloe Carpinato will be 13 
21st - River Lambert will be 14 
24th - Samantha Kuhn will be 15 
25th - William Bradshaw will be 15 

19 

 

KIDS!    (16 & under) 

Would you like your birthday listed here? 
Call 0407 949899  and leave your details…... 

 

 

Dharug word  
of the Month 
“BURRAGA” 

 
 Means… 

BANDICOOT 

 

MEGAPEST 
CONTROL 
Spiders, rodents,  
cockroaches,  
ants, mice,  termites,  
bedbugs etc. 
 
Ian 
Black 
 

Licenced to Kill Lic no: 5080911 

0408 192 408 

 

 

Find—a—Word 
See how clever 

you are in working out 
what the mystery  

word is….. 

…..SOLUTION  page   17 
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